HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 8 July  2003

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present:
Councillor V Burgoyne(Chair), Councillors D. Fernandez,  J. Heywood, J. Kean, K. Memory,  C. Upton, T. Perkins, and A Clague

Co-opted Members:
Mr J. Wheelton and Mrs Thompson

Also in attendance:
Councillor J Warmisham – Lead Member Community and Social Services

Officers:
Eve Murphy –  Deputy Director of Community and Social Services,  Chris Dabbs - Chief Officer Salford Community Health Council, Alan Campbell – Director of Commissioning Salford PCT, Dr Sally Bradley – Director of Public Health , David Woodhead – Head of Public Health Partnerships, Julia Clarke – Assistant Director Adult Commissioning, Mandy Wearne – Director of Performance Strategic Health Authority, Hilary Finegan Strategic Health Authority, Hilary Compston - Director of Nursing Salford PCT, Russell Bernstein – Assistant Director of Scrutiny, Dave Toomer – Media Unit, Linda Sharples – Scrutiny Support officer

Apologies:
Councillors B P Murphy, G. Wilson, J. Dawson, J Holt , Ms Lezli Boswell – Chief Executive Mental Health Trust, Mrs Dixon – co-opted member, Mrs S Brearley co-opted member,  Amanda Hewitt - Scrutiny Support Officer

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE
	COMMENTS

	Continuing Health Care Eligibility Criteria
	The Strategic Health Authority presented the proposed new Continuing health care eligibility criteria. Discussion took place regarding the issue of consultation and the Public Involvement Exercise that was being undertaken by Salford Primary Care Trust on behalf of the Strategic Health Authority.

Members indicated that they did not feel that the proposals represented substantial change and acknowledged that the Primary Care Trust were in the process of securing comments from patients , carers, statutory organisations and voluntary groups on the proposals.

Members acknowledged that the Strategic Health Authority were undertaking consultation with the Scrutiny Committee by virtue of the presentation at today’s meeting and the steps being taken to minimise the changes for people within Salford.

It was agreed that a further report be brought to the Scrutiny Committee monitoring the outcome of the changes and the results of the patient and public involvement exercise.
	Strategic Health Authority in consultation with Scrutiny Support officer
	September/

October 2003
	

	Joint Review of Community and Social Services
	Members received a presentation on the Joint Review of Community and Social Services which had been undertaken jointly by the Audit Commission and the Social Services Inspectorate.

The Review found that most people in Salford were well served by Social Services and that the prospect of services improving in the future was promising.

The key areas for improvement were:-

· Continuing to develop services with users

· Supporting more families to care for their children

· Clarifying the links of the corporate strategy to departmental priorities

· Introducing a framework of quality and standards for the whole service

· Embedding support systems within the Directorate 

· Supporting staff with IT, devolved budgets appraisal and a workforce strategy  

A detailed action plan had been drawn up in response to the recommendations contained in the review which will be monitored by the Overview Sub-Group on a 6 monthly basis.

Members wanted to place on record their thanks to all the staff involved in the Review for their hard work and congratulate them on the success of the improvement plan along with the findings of the joint review.

A letter be sent to the Director of Community and Social Services conveying the Committee’s thanks
	Scrutiny Support officer in consultation with the Chair
	18 July 2003
	

	The Climbie Report
	An audit of services to Children in Need in response to the recommendations of the Victoria Climbie Inquiry had been produced.  The following recommendations are to be monitored  by scrutiny :-

Recommendation 28 – Review the effectiveness of the referral and initial assessment systems for children and families – Scrutiny to receive regular and comprehensive performance reports every 3 months.

Recommendation 30 – Ensure that a robust quality assurance system exists across all the Council’s services to Children in Need – action plan with timescales and arrangements to review progress to be produced and reported to Scrutiny.

Recommendation 54 –Ensure that the Scrutiny Committee receives regular reports on a monthly basis on the number of children assessed as needing a service who have not been allocated a social worker.

Discussions to be held with the Director of Community and Social Services to agree future reporting and timetable into the work programme
	Director of Community and Social Services and Scrutiny Support officer
	July 2003
	

	Director of Public Health Update
	The Director of Public Health gave a verbal update on current issues including:-

· Salford Precinct becoming a smoke free shopping centre

· Department of Health Publication - Tackling Health Inequalities – an action plan

· Obesity – a health time bomb – launch of the fruit for schools scheme

Information from the Director of Public Health to be shared with the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Panel - young people and obesity with links to sport is an item in their work programme 


	Scrutiny Support Team
	July 2003
	

	Cop-opted members 
	Members considered a report on the current status and appointment of co-opted members on the Scrutiny Committee.

It was agreed that the existing co-opted members remain on the Scrutiny Committee on a revised basis as follows:

· Mrs Brearley  - Expert Adviser to the Committee on issues relating to older people

· Mr Wheelton, Mrs Thompson and Mrs Dixon as community representatives
	
	
	

	Terms of reference overview Sub-Group
	Members agreed a framework for the operation of the Overview Sub-Group, which had been established to consider in detail performance information, as follows:-

· 4 meetings to be held per year

· each meeting to b attended by a senior manager within the directorate/ organisation concerned

· action sheet to be produced and reported to next regular scrutiny Committee meeting

· Sub- group to identify important issues which would benefit from the wider involvement of the full Committee

· The approach to establish a sub-group for performance management to be reviewed on an annual basis

· Training and development needs of members to be identified at first meeting of sub-group

Write to all Members of the Scrutiny Committee seeking nominations to become a member of the sub-group
	Scrutiny Support Officer
	17 July 2003
	

	NHS Foundation Trusts
	Members considered a notice of motion which had been referred from Council on 18 June 2003 in relation to whether the Council believed that the Government’s proposals relating to NHS Foundation Trusts would be detrimental to the development of improved health care provision in Salford.

It was agreed that a sub-group be established to consider the issue and report their findings to a future meeting of the Scrutiny Committee and the Council.

Letter be sent to all members seeking nominations to become a member of the sub-group.
	Scrutiny Support Officer
	17 July 2003 
	

	In-Depth Review Topics
	Members agreed that the areas that would be subject to in-depth reviews were: 

· tobacco control in Salford and 

· access to GP and Pharmaceutical Services. 

It was agreed that these will be looked at by the full committee and each review would last for approximately 6 months.

Meeting to be arranged with David Woodhead – Head of Public health Partnerships to scope and draft a timetable for the Tobacco Control Review.
	Scrutiny Support officer
	17 July 2003 
	


Date of Next meeting:


Thursday 11th September  2003 at 2.00pm (Briefing at 1.30pm)

	Chair
	Councillor Valerie Burgoyne
	0161 790 0484

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Amanda Hewitt
	0161 793 3316


